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November 28, 2023
The Honorable President 
Members of the City Council
c/o Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary
409 City Hall
Baltimore, MD 21202

RE: City Council Bill 23-0185R – Reproductive Options for Everyone 

Dear President and Members:

 You have requested the advice of the Law Department regarding City Council Bill 23-0185R.  City Council Bill 22-0185R is for the purpose calling on all units of City government receiving City funds to safeguard and individual’s right to abortion care by, unless otherwise required by Maryland or federal law, refraining from using City funds to store, catalogue, provide, monitor, or collect certain information that could be used to retaliate against an individual seeking abortion care.

In general, Art. III, Sec. 9 of the City Charter and Art. 1, Sec. 1-4 give the City Council authority to call before it, department heads and other City officials to inquire about the operation of City agencies and to investigate complaints and allegations regarding City operations. 

Although the City Council cannot compel officials of the State or federal governments or private entities to attend, they may to do so voluntarily. Similarly, a resolution of the City Council cannot compel City agencies to act on a matter in a specific way. Nor can it require city agencies to act in a manner that contradicts state or federal law. A resolution, generally speaking, is simply an expression of opinion or mind or policy concerning some particular item of business coming within the legislative body's official cognizance.

Council Bill 23-0185R is an appropriate method for the City Council to express its desire that the City government support the preservation of reproductive rights and to offer a mechanism to do so.

The Law Department approves Council Bill 23-0185R for form and legal sufficiency as it is a valid method of inviting City officials to discuss this matter. 


                                                                             

                                                                            


                                                                             Sincerely yours, 



                                                                              Elena R. DiPietro
                                                                              Chief Solicitor
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